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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Sydenham House Medical Centre

MINUTES OF PPG MEETING held on Thursday 28 July 2016
Venue: Sydenham House Medical Centre
In attendance on behalf of Sydenham House:  
Dr E Klim, GP; Pam Mills, Clinical Governance Manager, and Jackie Morris, Practice Manager of Sydenham House and Musgrove Park.   Minutes taken: Theresa Hassell, Secretary.
In attendance on behalf of Patient Participation Group:

David C Hooper (Chair), Helen O’Neill, Paul Wood, Su Berry, James King, Mary Banks, Felicia Achara, Heather Slater, Ron Carden, Val Stokes, Junetta Whorwell, and guest John Bridle (New Hayesbank Surgery PPG). 
1. Introductions: The group introduced themselves. 
2. Apologies from: Jan Russell, George Gilbert, Terry Bush, Brenda Dunn and Judy Blount.
3. Minutes of last meeting were agreed. 
4. Actions from last meeting: 
a. Structure a plan for what we want PPG group to do over the next year
The group discussed the implementation of a newsletter and it was felt that this was certainly achievable. It will need an editor. Su Berry agreed to collate items for the newsletter and as no members had IT experience to set this up, TH agreed she could put a newsletter together initially, if it was agreeable to the practice management to do this in work time.
The group will also assist with the upcoming flu clinic campaign.

It was felt that health promotion activities and initiatives were already in place in Charing and Kennington areas and accessible to our patient base. 

Healthy eating awareness – could be added to PPG noticeboard, website and newsletter.

Exercise awareness – EK informed group of the availability of an exercise plan held at Stour centre. Eligible patients can be referred to this service which subsidised and gym work is tailored to the patient for a specific number of sessions.  
b. Widen the group to get a bigger audience
Topic was raised on how to enrol more patients to the group, particularly from Musgrove. Helen O’Neill raised the idea of piloting a virtual group to the PPG and its benefits, such as getting ideas from a cross section of different age groups of patient. She felt that the existing members attending the meetings should be representing the virtual group (comprising of a selection of perhaps 200 patients from our existing patient base of 20,000, of different age groups and diversities). PPG members could also take responsibility for working on a specific project in between meetings to this effect. The PPG should be working on reaching our patients and forming a virtual group; discussion was held on how to recruit, who would man the virtual database, and patient confidentiality in this respect. No members felt they had the IT expertise to set this up within today’s meeting, but discussion would continue.
c. PPG awareness to be added to the electronic notices
JM advised that messages added to the electronic noticeboard have to be very short. It was stated that very few patients look at the surgery website for information.
d. Update of the Sydenham House website
The website is advertised on the prescriptions and there is a poster in reception informing patients. DCH passed round printout of our website to show members.

The in house dermatology clinic and dermascope service was discussed by EK.
5. Repeat Prescriptions: 
PM explained how repeat prescriptions and the electronic prescription system (EPS) works at the surgery. There is a huge volume of prescriptions done every day.  
6. Appointments – routine and online:
PM reported that there were 195 DNAs for book on day appointments in June 2016. 
DCH said he checked online appointments daily and praised its ease of use. 
7. Healthwatch Kent Update: 
JW reported that Healthwatch wish to set a standardised approach for PPGs at all surgeries as patients have different expectations. John Bridle explained that patients need to recognise that PPGs are a resource. Healthwatch have published a summary of their feedback from PPGs and practices. Copies will be sent to each member with the meeting’s minutes.  
8. Ashford PPG & Ashford South Network Update:
DCH and JB updated on recent meetings. JB discussed concerns about vulnerable patients and the KCC taking responsibility for their care. 
9. Questions for the GP: 
Q & A’s with Dr Klim included JW asked about the take up of our patients in medical research trials.  EK advised these happen occasionally and were usually arranged by teaching hospitals. The GP gets notified by the hospital in these cases. 
10. Flu clinic Participation: 
PM advised big flu campaign organised for this year, including clinics at Musgrove. PPG members will assist again, starting in September. Helen O’Neill volunteered to organise the PPG members this year.
11. Fundraising ideas and more participation in the practice: discussed earlier in meeting.
12. Any other business:  
JK advised the group of a very helpful monthly prostate cancer support group held at Kent & Canterbury Hospital that is attended by consultants and surgeons. He will try to obtain leaflets for the surgery.
JW raised “end of life care” outcomes. She reported that in her role outside the PPG, she is aware that patients are receiving very bad end of life situations. Healthwatch have picked this up and have been made aware.  She asked if the PPG could survey how this being experienced within our own patient base, but PM explained the difficulties of this due to information governance and data confidentiality.

13. Date of next PPG meetings at Sydenham House meeting room:
Open Forum for PPG patient members only: Wednesday 14 September 2016 - 12.00noon

PPG meeting: Thursday 27 October 2016 – 12.30pm
